
St. John the Evangelist Parish 
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477 

Phone: 845-246-9581 • Fax: 845-246-9582 • web: www.sjechurch.org 

M A S S  S C H E DU L E :  
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY:  

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator Joan Jensen (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School (338-2750), 

 Kingston Catholic School (331-9318) ð St. Joseph Catholic School (339-4390) 

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Bill McKenna (246-6065), Bob Howe (246-8510) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & first 

Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH COUNCIL: President Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Deacon Robert Cranston (246-3371) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Coordinator Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Joan Jensen (217-7747), Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STORE: Elaine Arvidson (246-4468), Angela Mastrachia (246-3377) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR 
 MSGR. WILLIAM E. WILLIAMS, PASTOR EMERITUS 
   DEACON ROBERT CRANSTON 

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

Saturday  8:30  In Celebration of The Birthday of Emily LovizaðReq. by Joe Defino Sr. 

 5:00 Albert Cashara (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by The Cashara Family 

Sunday  8:30  For The Deceased Members of The Howe FamilyðReq. by Family 

 10:30 All The People of The Parish 

Monday 8:30 Jerry Vitale (Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by The Vitale/Houlihan Families 

Tuesday  8:30 Leonard Beaver (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by His Family 

Wednesday  8:30 Marguerite Gauvreau (16th Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by Her Husband, Bob 

Thursday  8:30 For The Deceased Members of My FamilyðReq. by Nora Drefin 

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  In Celebration of The Birthday of Dean DefinoðReq. by Joe Defino Sr. 

 5:00 For All The People of The Parish 

Sunday  8:30 In Celebration and Thanksgiving To God For The Healthy Birth of Brennley Noelle Renner 

     ðReq. by Ma Ma & Pop Pop 

 10:30 Thomas Sr. & Edna FoleyðReq. by Their Family 

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCESï 

Monï  St. Hedwig, Religious, and  

                     St. Margaret Mary Alacoque, Virgin 

Tueð St. Ignatius of Antioch, Bishop and Martyr 

WedðSt. Luke, Evangelist 

Thuð St. John de Brebeuf and St. Isaac Jogues, Priests 

Frið  St. Paul of The Cross, Priest 

 

20-WEEK CLUB WINNER ï The 1st winner of $100 in our 20-

Week Club was Lillie Rothe. 

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION - Will take place 

this weekend after the 10:30 Mass and continue until 

the 8:30 PM Benediction.  Evening prayers will be 

prayed at 5:30 PM.  Sign up sheets are located at the 

side entrance of the church.  
 
JUNK IN THE TRUNK - Scheduled for October 21st from 10 to 

2 PM.  Vendors will park their cars and open their trunks to 

display their treasures.  $15 car/van/pick-up.  Tables will be 

available to rent.  For more information, or to reserve a spot call 

Aloise at 246-7846. 

 

BAKE SALE ITEMS NEEDED - We would like to sell Bake 

Sale Items at our Junk In The Trunk Sale.  If anyone would be 

interested in baking an item it can be dropped off at the church 

anytime before 7 PM on October 20th.  Thank you!  FMI, call 

Breeda at 679-6562 or Angela at 246-7311. 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED- We are looking for 

volunteers to help park cars at our Junk in The 

Trunk Sales.  You need not volunteer for every sale 

ï we are looking for a pool of people to draw from.  

If interested, contact Vince Brennan at 246-8072. 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS ï On October 16th there 

will be a required Parent Meeting for the parents of all the 

Children in the program who are preparing for their First 

Reception of the Sacrament of Reconciliation; it will be during 

the class time and will be held in the Chapel portion of the 

Church.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHO WILL SPEAK UP FOR THE UNBORN ï We are 

collecting signatures for this yearôs Signature Ad.  This year will 

mark 45 years of legalized abortion in our country and the 

elimination of 60 million babies from abortion.  Please add your 

name to the list of pro-lifers who support the innocent pre-born 

childrenôs right to life.  Signatures will be collected the weekends 

of October 21/22 and 28/29.  A $2 donation per line is asked to 

help pay for the ad.  Please print your name clearly.  This is being 

sponsored by the Ulster Vicariate Respect Life Committee and 

our church. 

 

SPAGHETTI DINNER/DANCE -A-THONï On 

October 22nd Thomas Baker and Company will be 

hosting their third annual Spaghetti Dinner/Dance-A-

Thon.  This year all proceeds will go to three children 

battling cancer:  Anna, Giada and Liam and to families trying to 

pick up the pieces from the hurricanes.  Reservations can be made 

by calling 247-3454.  The cost is $10 per person or $30 per 

family.  Please come and join us for a fun evening for a good 

cause. 

 

COMMUNITY ACTION ï Will be meeting on October 17th at 

1:30 PM.  All are invited to attend. 

 

FOOD PANTRYï We thank everyone for donating your empty 

egg cartons to our Food Pantry.  At this time we no longer need 

any.  Thank you again!                                   Maria Granda 

 

YOU DID IT FOR ME -  If you know of someone 

who would enjoy a visit, call or card from their 

fellow parishioners, please call the church office (246

-9581) to let us know.   

Ronald ñSmokey WoodsðLou HoneckerðTen 

Broeck Commons, Lake Katrine 

Judy FieroðThe Pinesð154 Jefferson Heights, Catskill 

Fr. Al Pizzuto ðThe Cardinal Egan Pavilion 

Hilda McDermottðKingston Hospital 

5655 Arlington Avenue, Bronx, NY 10471-1221 

1-718-581-0070 

Msgr. Williamsð 131 Rymrock Road #42,  

Kingston, NY 12401 

845-399-9837 

 

 

 

 



THE TWENTY-EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

My Dearest Brothers and Sisters in the Most Gracious God, 

 This is the second of three bulletins in a row that will 

have the address and other pertinent information regarding where 

to write letters that evaluate me as your pastor. Please take the 

time to write the Archdiocesan Priest Personnel Board and tell 

them both what I do well and what I donôt do well. I really want to 

be the kind of pastor that you deserve to have and I want to 

improve as your pastor should the Cardinal give me only one 

additional six year term. The last thing I want to fall into is being a 

so called ñlame duck pastor.ò I want to redouble my efforts to 

serve you in the work of the salvation of all of our souls and the 

best way for me to accomplish that will be if you send a signed 

letter evaluating me. Please be assured that I will not be told who 

wrote what; your names will be kept in the strictest of 

confidentiality. I will only find out the contents of your letter 

while not knowing who wrote the contents. I want to thank you if 

you have already sent a letter and I wish to thank you in advance 

for sending a signed letter by December 31st.  

 CONGRATULATIONS IN A BIG WAY TO THE 

SEVEN YOUNG PEOPLE WHO RECEIVED THE 

SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION LAST SUNDAY, 

OCTOBER 8th. I want to thank Bishop Dominick Lagonegro, 

Auxiliary Bishop of the Archdiocese of New York and Bishop-

Vicar of the Deaneries of Rockland, Orange, Sullivan, and Ulster 

Counties, for conferring that Sacrament upon Simon Baker, 

Christie Collins, Vaiden Ferraro, Devin Fitzpatrick, Spencer 

Flanagan, Mackenzie Lewoc, and Michael Peters as Bishop Dom 

offered Holy Mass at 2:00 P.M. in the afternoon at our Church. 

Please pray for all of those who were newly Confirmed, all their 

Sponsors, and all of their families that they will be faithful 

Catholics for the rest of their lives. I want to thank all  the folks 

who made the Confirmation Mass and subsequent Reception so 

special. I certainly express heartfelt congratulations to all of them 

on behalf of all of the parishioners.  

 All Day Adoration of the Most Blessed Sacrament will be 

this Sunday from the conclusion of the 10:30 A.M. Holy Mass 

until Benediction at 8:30 P.M. My Holy Hour will be from 7:30 

until 8:30 P.M. Please come to the Church sometime during this 

Sunday to keep the Lord company in adoring Him in the 

Eucharist.  

 Religious Education (Faith Formation) classes will 

resume this Monday, October 16th, at the usual time of 6:05 until 

7:35 P.M. There is a required Parent Meeting for the parents of all 

the Children in the program who are preparing for their First 

Reception of the Sacrament of Reconciliation; it will be during the 

class time and will be held in the Chapel portion of the Church.  

 Community Action/Food Pantry members will meet in 

the Church Hall this Tuesday, October 17th, at 1:30 P.M. in the 

afternoon.  

 Next Saturday, October 21st, our final Junk in the Trunk 

until May, 2018 will be held in our parking lot from 10:00 A.M. 

until 2:00 P.M. There is more information in this bulletin.  

 The next Confirmation class will be held in the Father 

Moran portion of the building starting at 9:00 A.M. on Saturday, 

October 21st; parents are asked to let the men, who are 

volunteering to direct traffic for the Junk in the Trunk, know that 

you are dropping off your children for the class and you will be 

directed to the glass doors of the Father Moran Center that face 

State Route 212. The same is true when parents are picking up 

their children after the Confirmation class concludes. I want to 

thank everyone in advance for your cooperation in this matter.  

 On Sunday, October 22nd, from 4:00 until 8:30 P.M., in 

the Church Hall, Thomas Baker and company will be hosting their 

Third Annual Spaghetti Supper and Dance-a-thon. This year all 

proceeds will go to three children battling cancer: Anna, Giada, 

and Liam and to people trying to pick up the pieces from the 

hurricanes. Reservations may be made by calling (845) 247-3454. 

The cost is $10 per person or $30 per family. Please come to join 

us for a fun evening and a good cause.  

 Finally, please join us for the Living Rosary in Honor of 

Our Blessed Mother on Monday, October 23rd, from 6:05 until 

7:35 P.M. in the Church Hall.     

   Sincerely, with prayers,  

   Father Bill Woodruff   

MISSION SUNDAY COLLECTION ï We are called to this 

Eucharistic celebration to fulfill the call we first heard at Baptism, 

the call to be missionaries, to share our faith.  We are called in a 

special way to be ñmissionaries of faithò through prayer and 

participation in the Eucharist, and by giving generously to the 

collection.  Let us pray for all who long to hear the saving 

message of Jesus, and for the priests, religious and lay catechists 

in mission countries worldwide who offer them that ñGood News.  

This collection will take place next weekend, October 21st/22nd.  

We thank you in advance for your support!  
 

LIVING ROSARY - This will take place on October 

23rd at 6:05 PM in the church.  Men, women and 

children are needed to become the beads as we pray 

this devotion to our Blessed Mother.  The students of 

our Religious Education Program will be joining in 

this special prayer service.  This is a mandatory class. 

 

IT TOOK 50 YEARS TO LEARN ï The most destructive force 

in the universe is gossip. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST SUNDAY - Will take place on  

October 15th from 8 to 11 AM at the Knights of Columbus.  

Pancakes, eggs, sausage, biscuits, bacon, home fries, milk and 

coffee!  All you can eat!  Adults $8 ï Children under 8 $4. 

 

JOHN A. COLEMAN CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL ï Open 

House, Sunday, October 22nd from 1 to 3 PM.  Tour our school 

and meet with teachers and students about classes and activities.   

 

CARE OF THE SICK - If you are planning to enter the hospital, 

are experiencing a prolonged or serious illness, or are very weak 

due to age, call the parish office to arrange for the Sacraments of 

Reconciliation, Communion and the Anointing.  Notify us or the 

Catholic chaplain at the hospital; be sure to tell the admitting 

office that you are a Catholic and a member of St. Johnôs parish. 

 

LETTER TO THE BANK ï To Whom It May Concern,  In view 

of current developments in the banking market, if one of my 

checks is returned marked, ñinsufficient funds,ò does that refer to 

me or to you?                                              Sincerely,    John  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PRAYER FOR LIFE  

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

ðððððððððððððððð- 

OCTOBER 15, 2017 

MAKING ALL THINGS NEW  

God our Father, through the Gospel and the Eucharist,  

You bring us together as Your Church in the  

Archdiocese of New York. 

Send us Your Holy Spirit, to enlighten our minds and guide our 

actions as we plan for the future of parish life in this Archdiocese. 

Help us learn new ways to strengthen and revitalize our parish 

communities, and to be good stewards of the spiritual and 

material gifts that sustain them. 

Bless our work, so that our parishes may continue to witness to 

the truth of the Gospel, and be a sign of Your love for all people. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

ðððððððððððððððð 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARISH EVALUATION  

 

This year Father William Woodruff will be completing his first 

six-year term as Pastor of St. John The Evangelist Church.  In 

keeping with Archdiocesan policy, an evaluation of the parish has 

begun. 

 

Parishioners and staff who wish to do so may write letters with 

their own comments about our parish and the pastoral leadership 

of the parish.  Please address your letter to: 

 

The Office of Priest Personnel 

Archdiocese of New York 

1011 First Avenue 

New York, NY 10022 

 

Letters should be received no later than December 31, 2017. 

 

Any correspondence received after the deadline will NOT be 

included in the evaluation process.   

 

In order for evaluation letters to be considered they must be 

signed.   

 

Fr. Bill Woodruff will not have your name revealed to him. 

                  



OCTOBER 15, 2017 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

 

"The kingdom of heaven may be likened to a king who gave a 

wedding feast for his son?'Tell those invited: "Behold, I have 

prepared my banquet, my calves and fattened cattle are killed, and 

everything is ready; come to the feast" ' "  

- Mt 22:2, 4bc  

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS  

He has already given us. 

 

September  

      Attendance:  September 2017 ð 1,087 

      Attendance:  September 2016 ð 1,065 

 

  Current Month               Year to Date                                                                         
Collections:   $    9,475.30  $    9,475.30 

Other Income: $  16,432.15  $  16,432.15 

Total Income: $  25,907.45                       $  25,907.45 

Expenses: $  18,066.41               $  18,066.41 

Total:  $    7,841.04                     $      7,841.04 

 

PARISHIONERSô COMMENTï Our Lord said, ñAsk and you 

shall receive.ò  You asked and you received.                                    

 

PASTORôS COMMENTï The word sacrifice comes from the 

Latin words ósacraô and ófacereô.  They mean to make something 

holy.  I expect our parish will be a holier one because of tithing.       

                    

                     ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

PAPER TOWELS/TOILET PAPER  

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  
Vincent Saturn, Judy Fiero, Grace Yund, Gene 

Woodruff, Peter Kandora, Jimmy Paes, Joan OôLeary, 

John Lynch, Nancy Dwyer, Claire Miller, Marion 

Benz, Joe Dengler, Bernadette Verpent, Jack Lawler, 

Tara Ryan, Isabel Martinez, ñSmokeyò Woods, Zac Swart, Walt 

Hackett, Maurice Hinchey, Ken Snyder, Louise Cooke, Kathy 

Trees, Baby River Hazel Grant, Chris Wood, Charlie Gambino, 

Andrea Oswald, and Frankie Cullen. 


